








 
 
 
 
 

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF  

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS 
DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY RESOURCES 

100 CAMBRIDGE ST., SUITE 1020 
BOSTON, MA 02114 
Telephone: 617-626-7300 
Facsimile: 617-727-0030 

 

 

Charles D. Baker 
Governor 

 
Karyn E. Polito 

Lt. Governor 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Matthew A. Beaton 
 Secretary 

  
Judith F. Judson 

Commissioner 
 
 
 

 
 

       July 1, 2015 

 

Gordon van Welie, President and Chief Executive Officer 
ISO New England, Inc. 
One Sullivan Road 
Holyoke, MA 01040 
 
Dear Mr. van Welie, 
 
 As you may be aware, the Department of Energy Resources (“DOER”) asked the Department of 
Public Utilities (“DPU”) to investigate the potential mechanisms by which new natural gas delivery 
capacity could be added to the New England market for electricity generation.  Included in this request 
was a query as to how Massachusetts electric distribution companies (“EDCs”) could procure this 
capacity on behalf of their ratepayers, in recognition of the close correlation between natural gas and 
electricity prices.  Pursuant to the DPU’s investigation into the matter (D.P.U. 25-37), DOER is preparing 
reply comments in response to comments filed on June 15, 2015.  Several comments raised questions as 
to the impact on the market of ISO-NE’s Pay for Performance (“PFP”) and Winter Reliability programs 
and how these programs influence the need for states to act on gas delivery capacity.  In light of these 
questions, DOER seeks ISO-NE’s assistance to more fully understand these issues.   
 
 The challenges facing electric generation due to natural gas constraints, including the impacts 
on market prices, was widely addressed in January during your “ISO on Background: State of the Grid—
Managing a System in Transition.”   I also recently read an article in which you were quoted, saying, “the 
states are going to have to band together and look at building pipe, and the balance sheet that’s going 
to be backing this is going to be the electric distribution companies.” (States Need to Build Pipelines: 
ISO-NE CEO, Platts, June 3, 2015)  Based on this and other reports I’ve read from your organization, ISO-
NE is not just identifying the problems facing the region, but also devising potential solutions – some of 
which can be ISO-NE implemented while others may require state or other action.   



 
 DOER seeks to further understand the PFP and Winter Reliability programs.  In light of the 
comments raised in D.P.U. 15-37, I would find it helpful for ISO-NE to provide DOER with the pertinent 
information regarding the impact of these programs.  How are PFP and Winter Reliability intended to 
work?  Does ISO-NE expect that these programs will incent additional pipeline capacity to be brought 
into the region and if so, how?  What impact on reliability, price volatility and generation emissions 
does ISO-NE anticipate from PFP and Winter Reliability?  
 

I look forward to reviewing the information you are able to provide.  DOER is grateful for the 
work ISO-NE does on behalf of the region’s energy markets and I look forward to working with you on 
resolving these challenging, but critical, issues. 

 
      Sincerely,  
 

                                                                   
 
      Judith F. Judson 
      Commissioner 

 
 
Cc: Anne C. George, VP External Affairs and Corporate Communications 
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